
Sacramento County Youth Commission 
Tomorrow's Leaders Leading Today 

 
Minutes 

Monday, May 9, 2005 
 

Chair: Michael Wood 
Vice Chair: Thiersten Rose 

Secretary: Beth Griffiths 
 

Attendance: 
Amanda Koire X 
Mike Wood X 
Cindy Pham X 
Thiersten Rose Absent 
Beth Griffiths Absent 
Sara Schmunk X 
Michael Ang Absent 
Alex Khan Absent 
David Shira Absent 
Christine Braziel X 
Grant Taylor X 
Rachel Sussman X 
Harkirat Hansra X 
Katie Batten X 

 
 
Advisor:  Joe Barba 
 
Guests:  Linda Kimura, Supervisor Illa Collin’s Office 
  Mr. Hansra, father of Harkirat Hansra 
   
Agenda: 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:20 p.m. 
 
2. Joe announced that Clark Beech had resigned from the Youth 

Commission.  That left a vacancy in District 1. 
 

3. On a motion by Cindy and seconded by Sara, the minutes for the March 
14 agenda were approved. 

 
4. Sober Grad Night Planning:   

The booth needs to be staffed from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  There can 
be three shifts of 2 hours each or two shifts of 3 hours each.  
Commissioners need to check their schedules to see which shift they will 
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sign up for.  The following checklist for setup and flyer information was 
agreed upon by all:  
a. Checklist for setup:  Need Activities for Youth Brochures, 

applications for the youth commission, wristbands, county flag, 
candy, flyers, balloons, and a banner. 

b. Flyer will be black print on neon colors, and will include the Youth 
Commission logo.  Rachel and Sara will design a prototype.  It is 
expected that 200-400 copies will be needed. 
 

5. Wristband selection was finalized at 260 of the glow-in-the-dark.  Joe will 
place the order. 

 
6. The Activities for Youth Brochures have been printed and will be 

distributed at the Sober Grad Night.  Additionally, each commissioner 
took a stack of brochures to distribute on their own. 

 
7. Commissioners are working on scheduling meetings with their respective 

Board members.  
     District 3: Michael Wood is setting up a date 
     District 2: Beth is setting up a date 

 
8. The annual report to the Board of Supervisors will be given the 3rd or 4th 

week of August on a Tuesday at 9:45am. 
 
9. The group came up with the following list of potential projects for the 

following year: 
• Transportation 
• Youth Alcohol Use/Abuse 
• Mental Health Services 
• Youth Commission Volunteering 
• Fundraising 
• Homeless Teenage Youth 
• Fine Arts Programs 
 
It was suggested that it would be a good idea to partner up with 
existing foundations in the county.  It was proposed that the projects 
for the upcoming year be divided by district. 
 

10. Other Business:   
• In order to stay current with issues in the county, it was decided 

that each month a member of the commission will look up (monitor) 
the Board Agenda.  This person will review the agenda items for 
impact on youth issues within the County.  Sara agreed to monitor 
the Board agendas this month. 

 

Page 2 of 3 



• Amanda reported that the “Myspace” account for the Youth 
Commission had been set up.  The username is 
sacyouthcommission@hotmail.com 
 

11. On a motion by Christine and seconded by Grant, the meeting was 
adjourned. 
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